
From: Arlene Caitung
To: Greg Jackson
Subject: Checker Road
Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 6:18:12 PM

Dear Gregg and Bill
I have lived near the Checker and Schaeffer intersection in Long Grove for 14 years.  I am an active outdoors
person, and I am concerned with my safety in Long Grove.  The cut through traffic, not only bring speeders an
additional wear, and tear to a rose, but with the uptick in burglaries, I suspect it is also bringing predators.

I find that it is a problem trying to enjoy the area since the roads have no shoulders or sidewalks and I am constantly
speeded past or honked  at just trying to be active outdoors.
I find this frightening

I am in favor of the speed, humps and pinch, since I noticed less speeding and traffic when these were in place the
busiest time of year here is spring, summer and fall yet it appears your study began after school started, and less
people were out.  All surrounding neighborhoods use this area. It is not just the houses are checker that share my
concern.

I am asking that you strongly consider implementing an effective strategy to increase the safety in my area. This
issue has gone on for too long with no resolve.  I believe the village has been moving in the right direction, but
much too slow. My next-door neighbor was hit by a car on Checker years ago and now my neighbor across the
street’s child was nearly hit getting onto his school bus last week.  Please  stop shelving this issue and address it
appropriately once and for all.
I am in strong agreement with a permanent solution
(pinch, speed humps) to this problem

Thank you for your time
Arlene Caitung

Sent from my iPad
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